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740 MEXICO SEWER DISTRICT INCORPORATED 

CHAP. 103 PRIVATE AND SPECIAL, 1955 

Chapter 102 

AN ACT Increasing Salaries of the Judge and Recorder of the Town of Lincoln 
Municipal Court. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. 1. P. & S. L., 1947, c. 85, § I, amended. The last sentence of the 2nd 
paragraph of section I of chapter 85 of the private and special laws of 1947, as 
last amended by section I of chapter 158 of the private and special laws of 1951, 
is hereby further amended to read as follows: 

'His salary shall be ~,eae $2,300 a year, beginning Jan1:l8:FY +, ~ to be paid 
monthly from the treasury of the county of Penobscot.' 

Sec. 2. P. & S. L., 1947, c. 85, § I, amended. The 3rd sentence of the 3rd 
paragraph of section I of chapter 85 of the private and special laws of 1947, as 
last amended by section 2 of chapter 57 of the private and special laws of 1953, 
is hereby further amended to read as follows: 

'His salary shall be $+,e98 $1,200 a year, to be paid monthly from the treasury 
of the county of Penobscot.' 

Sec. 3. P. & S. L., 1947, c. 85, § I, amended. Section I of chapter 85 of the 
private and special laws of 1947, as amended by chapter 158 of the private and 
special laws of 1951 and by section 2 of chapter 57 of the private and special 
laws of 1953, is hereby further amended by adding at the end of the 2nd para­
graph thereof a new sentence to read as follows: 

'The court shall receive such additional amount for clerk hire as may be au­
thorized by the county commissioners.' 

Effective August 20, 1955 

Chapter 103 

AN ACT to Incorporate the Mexico Sewer District. 

Be it encGcted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. I. Incorporation; name; purposes; territorial limits. The territory and 
inhabitants comprising the town of Mexico, in the county of Oxford, are hereby 
created a body politic and corporate under the name of the "Mexico Sewer Dis­
trict" hereinafter referred to as "the district," for the purpose of providing, 
operating and managing adequate sewerage facilities for the collection, dis­
charge and disposition of sewage as may be feasible for public purposes and for 
the health and convenience of the inhabitants of said district; provided, however, 
that nothing contained in this act shall be construed so as to vest the district 
with any duty of providing or maintaining catch-basins or drainage of public 
ways. 

Sec. 2. Authority to acquire and hold property; right of eminent domain 
conferred. The said district, for the purposes of its incorporation, is hereby au-
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